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 OPENING OF SCHOOL YEAR (OSY) 2025-2026 GREETINGS  
  

Education is the most powerful weapon which you 
can use to change the world.” 
 

These words from Nelson Mandela remind us of the 
boundless impact of education—not only on our 
learners but on the society we all strive to improve. 
 

As another chapter in our schools unfolds, it is 
with immense pride and heartfelt joy that I 
welcome our dear learners, teachers, non-teaching 
personnel, school leaders, parents, and 
stakeholders to the official opening of School Year 
2025–2026 this June 16, 2025. 
 

Let us embrace the profound power that education 
holds—the power to open doors, uplift lives, and 
transform the world. 

 

As we serve and contribute to our schools, may we unite in the shared mission 
of improving the lives of our learners and becoming instruments of national 
progress. 
 

To our dearest learners—your participation in this journey is a promise. A 
promise to yourself, your dreams, and your future. Every book you read, every 
lesson you master, and every challenge you overcome brings you closer to your 
aspirations. 
 

To our school heads and education leaders, my sincerest commendation for your 
steady hands and strong vision. Your leadership ensures that our schools remain 
safe, inclusive, and empowering environments where both students and teachers 
can thrive and achieve excellence. 
 

To our parents, guardians, and stakeholders—you are the pillars who help 
sustain nurturing learning environments. The Schools Division of Bataan deeply 
values your unwavering support. Truly, education is not the work of one, but of 
everyone. 
 

Let us move forward with renewed hope and shared purpose, always considering 
the needs and well-being of our learners. 
 

On behalf of the Department of Education – Schools Division of Bataan, I officially 
welcome everyone to School Year 2025–2026. May this year be filled with growth, 
inspiration, and meaningful learning for every Bataeño learner. 
 

Muli, isang marangal at makabuluhang pagbati sa inyong lahat. 
Maligayang pagsisimula ng bagong Taong Panuruan! 
 
 

(Sgd) CAROLINA S. VIOLETA, EdD, CESO V 
Schools Division Superintendent 


